
NOTICE TO ALL EMPLOYEES 

Federal law requires that there be no discrimination against any employee or applicant for employment because 
of the individual's race, color, religion, sex, national origin, age (40 and over) or disability, with respect to hiring, 
promotion, firing, compensation, accommodation or other terms, conditions or privileges of employment.  Federal 
law also prohibits retaliation against any employee who files a charge of discrimination, or who cooperates with 
the government's investigation of a charge. 
 
An employer cannot discriminate against qualified applicants and employees on the basis of disability.  Under 
the Americans With Disabilities Act, an individual with a disability is a person who has (a) a physical or mental 
impairment that substantially limits one or more major life activities; (b) a record of an impairment or (c) is 
regarded as having such an impairment.  The ADA also prohibits discrimination against a person because of their 
association or relationship with an individual with a known disability.  This prohibition covers all aspects of the 
employment process, including:  
 
 * application    * promotion 

* testing     * medical examinations 
* hiring     * layoff/recall 
* assignments    * termination 
* evaluation    * compensation 
* disciplinary actions   * leave 
 

Further, under the ADA an employer must make a reasonable accommodation to the known physical or mental 
limitations of a qualified applicant or employee with a disability unless it can show that the accommodation would 
cause an undue hardship on the operation of its business.  Some examples of reasonable accommodation include: 
 

• Medical leave of absence 
• Reassignment to a vacant position; 
• Making existing facilities used by employees readily accessible to, and usable by, an individual 

with a disability; 
• Job restructuring; 
• Modifying work schedules; 
• Acquiring or modifying equipment or devices; and, 
• Providing qualified readers or sign language interpreters. 

 
An employee with a disability who is returning from a medical leave of absence related to his/her disability is 
also entitled to reasonable accommodation upon his/her return, if reasonable accommodation(s) would allow that 
employee to perform the essential functions of the position. For any disabled employee for whom there is no 
option to accommodate within his or her current position, Respondent will reassign him or her to a job that the 
employee is qualified to perform, with or without a reasonable accommodation.   
 
An employee has the right, and is encouraged to exercise that right to report allegations of discrimination in the 
workplace. An employee may do so by notifying the Director of Human Resources at (806) 378-4294. Employees 
who do not wish to go to the Director of Human Resources may instead report to any supervisor or manager. 
Supervisors and managers who are informed of a complaint or allegation of discrimination must immediately 
notify the Director of Human Resources.  
 
Any report of discrimination will be thoroughly investigated, with appropriate disciplinary action, up to and 
including termination, be taken against any person(s) found to have engaged in such conduct. 
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